Key, Lori

From: Kelly McKinney <_>

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 4:13 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: NO to Vaccine Passports

The Asian flu in 1957 was gone in under 2 years, the 1918 Spanish flu was gone in 2 years, no
vaccine. This one is disappearing fast with less than 50 percent vaccinated.

Please do not turn us into China. Leave our freedoms alone. After all, the science tells us if you are
vaccinated you are safe. If you are not, it only affects you the unvaccinated. America is still a free
country. Vaccine passports for a disappearing flu that kills under 1/2 percent of the population that is
already health compromised, is drastic. Some may say moronic.

No one in Ventura County needs one more reason to vacate the county and the state.

Kelly McKinney

Kelly



